
 

12 July 2022 

Coroners Court Ref: 2016005097 

Anna Pejnovic 
Coroner’s Registrar 
Coroners Court of Victoria 
65 Kavanagh Street 
Southbank VIC 3006 

By Email: cpuresponses@coronerscourt.vic.gov.au  

Dear Ms Pejnovic  

Finding without inquest into the death of Ivica Andrijasevic  

I refer to the findings and recommendations made by Coroner Jamieson in relation to the 
above fatality, received by WorkSafe Victoria (WorkSafe) on 19 May 2022.  

I note that Her Honour’s recommendations directed at WorkSafe are still under 
consideration, noting that proper consideration requires consultation with WorkSafe’s 
stakeholders. WorkSafe proposes to provide a response to Her Honour’s recommendations 
by 30 September 2022.  

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact Coronial Lawyer, 
Alexis Hurwitz, on 4243 7223 or coronerscourt@worksafe.vic.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Narelle Beer  
Executive Director, Health and Safety  
WorkSafe Victoria 
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